
 

   

Temple  Beth Hi l le l  

F RO M  T H E  RA B B I ’S  S T U DY  

Tishrei  –  Cheshvan 5785  

H I L L E L  H A P P E N I N G S  

   I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

 

  
 

Rabbi’s Study 1-2 

   
Interfaith Service 2 

  
President’s Corner 3 

Social Action 4-5 

11/3 Vendor & Craft 6-7 

  
RPC Oneg Update 8 

  

Sukkah Photos 9 

  
Rel School Update 10 

  
Mitzvah at TBH 11 

Book Club/ Meetings 12 

JT Connect 13 

Fighting Antisemitism 14 

Donations 

Yahrzeits 

15 

16 

Simchas/Torah 17 

Local Business 
 

TBH Info 
 
 

18 
 
19 
 
 
 

 
November this year, Jewishly speaking, is a time of beginnings, strange as that may 
sound.  We have completed the month of Tishrei with its plethora of holidays, and, right 
at the end of the previous month, we completed the reading of Deuteronomy and  
began Genesis. The first few stories are GIANT in scope, literally mythic in their size 
and import: Creation, the Garden of Eden, Cain and Abel, Noah and the Flood, the 
Tower of Babel. Yet there are many, many more stories in Torah than these that are 
also fascinating and confounding which we don't read publicly, and few read  
privately.   
 
At this time of great decisions for our country as a whole, let me ask you to explore 
something completely non-partisan: the project known as 929. As we will  
discover early in November, there are many things we can learn which we have not yet 
discovered in the area of political engagement. Any change brings uncertainty, and no 
matter the outcome of the election, there will be change. As a counterbalance to that 
change, I challenge us all to dip a toe into our most foundational text as Jews: The  
Hebrew Bible!  
 
Here is a detailed explanation of the 929 project from Professor Marc Bregman: 
 

Slicing And Dicing The Tanakh  
929 chapters: where did they come from? 

 
The current division of the Tanakh into 929 numbered chapters and verses may seem 
to be an integral and original component of the sacred scriptural text. However, it turns 
out that the numerically divided format of our Bible is a medieval Christian innovation, 
usually attributed to  Stephen Langton, Archbishop of Canterbury in his 1226 edition of 
the Latin Vulgate. 
 
There are, of course, other ways of dividing and citing the scriptural text. Most familiar 
to Jews are the traditional weekly Torah portions (parashot, sidrot) according to which 
the Torah is read in synagogue. This way of reading through the entire Pentateuch  
according to an annual cycle reflects the ancient practice of the Babylonian Jewish 
community that was eventually accepted in most of the Jewish world until today.  
However, a so-called triennial cycle of Torah readings was practiced in the Land of  
Israel and Jewish communities under its influence until at least the 12th century,  
completing the Torah once every three years. These shorter and more numerous  
Torah portions, known as Sedarim, are marked in the margins of the text with the  
Hebrew letter Samekh in some Biblical manuscripts and conveniently numbered in the 
widely accepted Tanakh Koren (Jerusalem 1962). 
         Continued on pg 2... 

https://www.roger-pearse.com/weblog/2013/06/21/stephen-langton-and-the-modern-chapter-divisions-of-the-bible/
https://www.hebrewversity.com/hebrew-calendar-annual-cycle-torah-reading/
https://www.jewishencyclopedia.com/articles/14508-triennial-cycle
https://www.sefaria.org/Tractate_Soferim.16.10?lang=bi
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The earliest surviving manuscripts of Scripture, discovered at Qumran in the Dead Sea Scrolls indicate sense 
divisions in the Hebrew text by simply leaving spaces. The early Midrash on Leviticus, Sifra teaches that the 
“breaks” (hafsaqot) between the “sections” and “subjects” in the Biblical text were to give Moses time for  
reflection  between consecutive parts in the flow of the Scriptural text. According to Talmud Nedarim 37b, the 
division of the Biblical text into readily understandable units goes back to the initial public reading of the  
Torah in the time of Ezra and Nehemiah. Menachot 32a mentions briefly the division of 
the Biblical text into “open and closed” sections to which Maimonides devotes an extensive Halakhic  
discussion. These parashiyyot petuhot ve-setumot are preserved in our Torah Scrolls. They are marked by the 
Hebrew letters peh (petuhah) and samekh (setumah) in the authoritative Masoretic text preserved in 
vocalized Biblical manuscripts and printed Hebrew Bibles to this day. 
 
In addition to the “Rabbinic Bible” (Mikra’ot Gedolot), first published by the Christian printer Daniel Bomberg in 
Venice in 1517, a famous example of a printed Hebrew Bible is the edition published by the Jewish 
priner Joseph Athias in Amsterdam in 1661 and 1667, edited by the Christian Professor Johannes Leusden of 
Leyden. Upon its publication Athias was elected to the Amsterdam printer’s guild, an unprecedented honor for a 
Jew. In 1667, the Dutch government presented Athias with a gold medal and chain, in recognition of his 
having produced a reliable text of the Hebrew Bible for study by both Jews and Christians. 
 
The 929 Tanakh project provides a contemporary on-going forum for our exploring the Bible together regardless 
of religious persuasion. 
 
Marc Bregman is the Herman and Zelda Bernard Distinguished Professor of Jewish Studies emeritus, at the  
University of North Carolina in Greensboro. 

   
 

SOUTH WINDSOR’S INTERFAITH THANKSGIVING SERVICE 
SET FOR TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 26 AT FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

On Tuesday, November 26 at 6:30 p.m., Temple Beth Hillel again will participate in South  

Windsor’s annual Interfaith Thanksgiving Service. This year, the uplifting event will be held at First 

Congregational Church of South Windsor, UCC, at 993 Main Street. 

 

This annual free community-wide event will feature inspirational readings, comments, music 

and songs by area clergy and leaders of many faiths, including our own Rabbi Leah Benamy of 

Temple Beth Hillel, Pastor Dean M. Kucera of First Congregational Church of South Windsor, 

Rev. Christine Boylan from Unity Church of Greater Hartford, and others. 

 

Praying in an interfaith community can remind us that we are here for each other, and with each  

other...especially now. Light refreshments will follow. People do not need to belong to a house of  

worship to attend. No reservations are necessary. Please plan to come, as there will be no virtual 

feed. 

F RO M  T H E  RA B B I ’S  S T U DY  C O N T I N U E D . . .  

https://www.sefaria.org/Sifra?tab=contents
https://www.sefaria.org/Nedarim.37b.5?lang=bi
https://www.sefaria.org/Nehemiah.8.5-9?lang=bi
https://www.sefaria.org/Menachot.32a.10?lang=bi
https://www.sefaria.org/Mishneh_Torah%2C_Tefillin%2C_Mezuzah_and_the_Torah_Scroll.8.4?lang=bi
https://jewishencyclopedia.com/articles/13385-sefer-ha-torah
https://www.britannica.com/topic/Masoretic-text
https://www.biu.ac.il/en/about-bar-ilan/jewish-heritage/mikraot-gdolot
https://www.jewishvirtuallibrary.org/seventeenth-century-bibles-judaic-treasures
https://www.jewishvirtuallibrary.org/seventeenth-century-bibles-judaic-treasures
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TBH Family, 
 
 I hope this letter finds you well and you are enjoying the changing seasons.  I know my family and I love 
watching the leaves change color as we brace for the cold of winter.  Lots have been going on here at Temple in 
the past month as well.  From the High Holidays to Sukkot, to Simchat Torah, it was a busy October for sure!  
 
November is upon us and we are not slowing down.  We start the month with the Bar Mitzvah of Dylan Solomon on 
November 2nd.  Please make sure to attend and support this young man who has been working so hard.   
 
Next up on the calendar is the Vendor and Craft Fair that we are hosting on November 3rd.  Please come and  
support these amazing vendors who are helping to support our community as well.   
 
The last event I want to call out is the annual Interfaith Thanksgiving Service, but I wanted to make sure that you 
note that the location is changed.  I know we have hosted this for the past few years, but it is time to let others host 
this amazing event. This year, it will be held at the First Congregational Church, which is located at 933 Main Street 
in South Windsor, on Tuesday, November 26th at 6:30 p.m.  Let’s make a concerted effort to show up in large  
numbers there, as they always have done while we have been the host.  It is always one of the best services of the 
year and something that I look forward to each year.  I hope to see you there. 
 
I also want to take a few minutes to give and update about our Clergy search.  As I had said over the summer, we 
will be submitting our applications very shortly to both the CCAR (Rabbi) and ACC (Cantor).  The committee has 
been meeting all summer to make sure our application puts our best foot forward and we get matched with our next 
seated clergy.  I am sure there will be updates coming soon and I thank everyone for their help and support in this 
endeavor.  
 
L’Shalom, 
 
Jeff Levin 
President 
Temple Beth Hillel 

The Membership Committee hosted Kehillah Connection after Rosh Hashanah services on October 
3rd.  Seeing our TBH family gathered together for a light meal and conversations was so gratifying!   
 
We were excited to also welcome former members, guests and prospective new members and look  
forward to more events to expand our Temple family.   
 
Anyone interested in more information on becoming a TBH member, or in joining or membership  
committee, is encouraged to contact Donna Gittleman: donnagittleman37@gmail.com  

mailto:donnagittleman37@gmail.com
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November 2024 Social Action News 
 

OUR NEXT SOCIAL ACTION MEETING FOR ALL AGES! 
Wednesday, November 20th at 7 p.m. in the Temple 

(will be held over a week before Thanksgiving) 

Let’s review the past year and plan for the future! 
 

    The past 12 months have included many TBH Social Action “Firsts”: 
Our first Community Can & Bottle Recycling Drive 
Our first Little Food Pantry’s construction and stocking  
Our first Crock Pot Meal Assembly Event at MACC Charities in Manchester 
Our first Turkey Collection Effort for Walk in the Light Church of God in Hartford 
 

Plus, our High Holy Days Food & Funds Drive for Connecticut Foodshare, 
AND Drive-Through and Ongoing Collections for Food, Toiletries,  
Household Items and Clothing for these organizations and more… 

 

What should we do in the coming year? 
New hands-on programs? Collections of special items? 

Events with other organizations? 
Creative new volunteerism ideas are welcome. 

We want to hear from you so please come! 

Want to learn more about our Temple’s Social Action efforts? 

Laura Soll-Broxterman at Lsoll@tbhsw.org or 860-833-4466 

Marla Adelsberger at marlaLadelsberger@gmail.com 
 

 

 

SEEKING THANKSGIVING MEAL HELP TO FEED HUNGRY PEOPLE 
FOR HARTFORD’S WALK IN THE LIFE CHURCH OF GOD 

For many years, the Walk in The Light Church of God and Archbishop Dexter Burke have  

provided turkeys to families in need, along with meals on Thanksgiving Day. They serve  

individuals who have suffered tremendous pain, loss, hunger, and homelessness compounded by the 

rise in traumatic events occurring in Hartford due to gun violence and crime.  

This year, the church hopes to distribute 400 frozen turkeys and nonperishable grocery items to 

members of their community at its Sunday, Nov. 24
th

 morning worship service. As always, we 

are collecting Thanksgiving foods they can use at the meal or provide to community members 

in need. Collection baskets and bins are in the TBH lobby. 

They also seek monetary donations to make this possible. If you want to help, you can contribute 

to our Temple’s Social Action Fund so we can provide funds, food and items.  

Checks can be made out to Temple Beth Hillel/Social Action and mailed to the Temple.  

To donate via Credit Card, call Sam in our office at 860-282-8466 Ext. 0.  

about:blank
about:blank
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Update on TBH’s Social Action Food Collections 
 

    
 

Good News: During the High Holy Days, TBH members and guests 
continued our Tzedakah tradition of 

bringing food and funds to services for Connecticut Foodshare. 

 
All were delivered to the Bloomfield site several weeks ago. 

Thanks to all who helped in the past month. 

 
Tough News:  URGENT SOCIAL ACTION CALL FOR SUPPORT: 

SEEKING FOOD DONATIONS NOW 
TO STOCK OUR LITTLE FOOD PANTRY 

 

We continue to stock our outdoor Little Food Pantry for people in need.  
However, in recent weeks, our neighbors have picked up food items on a more fre-

quent basis…and the cold weather months are just around the corner. 
We are in dire need of nonperishable food to stock our Pantry. 

We just filled it with the last of the food in our lobby's bins. 
 

If you can help, bring nonperishable food item(s) to any TBH service or event 
OR to Sam in the office weekdays between 9:30 a.m. and 1:30 p.m. 

 

Items always needed: 
Peanut butter & jelly, spaghetti sauce & pasta, canned meats and fish, crackers, 
cold cereal, baked beans, canned fruits and vegetables, rice/grains, fruit juice, 

coffee, tea and hot chocolate. 
 

All the food you donate in the coming weeks will fill our Little Food Pantry 
and when we get more, we can help Archbishop’s Burke’s neighborhood in Hartford’s 

North End; and Manchester’s MACC Charities Emergency Food Pantry. 
 

QUESTIONS: Contact Laura Soll-Broxterman at Lsoll@tbhsw.org or  
Marla Adelsberger at marlaLadelsberger@gmail.com 

mailto:Lsoll@tbhsw.org
mailto:marlaLadelsberger@gmail.com
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It is Finally Here!!!!!!! 
 

Is everyone as excited as I am about our Autumn Craft and Vendor Fair? 
We will have 27 amazing local vendors, each ready to tempt you with their attractive 
and useful wares. There will be options for your own use or for gift giving. 
 
Items for sale include: acrylic paintings; handmade jewelry using natural stones, pearls, 
crystals, and more; Pampered Chef; handmade soy candles; Judaic art, sculpture, table top, 
cards and jewelry; Color Street nail polish strips; interchangeable snap-on jewelry; small batch 
bottled olive oil, balsamic vinegar and hot sauce; Mary Kay; Avon; Tupperware; books by local 
authors; trinket boxes; artistic photography; knit and crochet items; fabric bags; calligraphy; 
handmade soaps, lotions, soap dishes; pottery; resin work; Lego; diamond painting; Terrariums; and 
more! 
 
We will have 27 or more raffle items to win in our teacup raffle. Most of the raffle items have 
been donated by our wonderful vendors and crafters. 
 
There will be delicious snacks to purchase, including fresh local apple cider and apple cider 
donuts. Isn’t your mouth just watering at the thought of those tasty treats? 
Please come to support our vendors and participate in the super exciting raffle! 



 

 7 
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Dear Temple Family, 
  
As you all know, our Friday night Onegs are a wonderful way to reinforce our social connections 
and they are a vital part of our TBH community. We are reorganizing the way that we plan for these 
Onegs in order to make sure that we have support throughout the year. For this, we need your help. 
 
In the past, we have assigned families to an Oneg date but, during COVID, this practice was  
suspended. Since services are back to being fully in person, we are returning to this practice with 
a few changes: 
 
You may still choose an Oneg date that is the most convenient for you and you may also partner 
with other temple members to host that Oneg. If you are planning to share an oneg with another  
temple family, please consider choosing two dates during the year to host, so that we may be able to  
cover all the dates on our calendar. 
 
If you do not want to choose a date, we will assign one to you. If the date that you are assigned is 
not convenient, you have two options: either switch dates with another temple family or financially  
support an Oneg for $54. You will still be acknowledged as the sponsor of the Oneg during services, but 
our office admin, Sam, will purchase items to be delivered to TBH that will be used for the Oneg. If this 
poses a financial hardship for you, please contact Rabbi Leah. 
 
We hope that this new system will allow our Onegs to be provided for our temple family without issues. 
We thank everyone for supporting the Onegs for the past few years and look forward to your help in the 
future. 
 
Please click the link below to be taken to the Oneg Signup Genius so that you may select a date or 
dates that work best for you. If you have already signed up for an oneg between now and the end of 
2024, your name has been added to that signup and that date is still yours. If you are more comfortable 
having Sam sign you up for a date, please call him at 860-282-8466 and he will add you to the Signup  
Genius. Please choose a date by November 30th. 
Oneg sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4CAEAD22A2F8C43-50853197-5785#/ 
 
When your selected Oneg date approaches, you will receive an email from the office with instructions and 
all the information that you need for the evening. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact  

Rebecca Chaimovitch, VP of Religious Practices  

Committee at rjchaimovitch@tbhsw.org. 

 Thank you for helping to support our Temple Onegs! 
  
L’shalom,  
The TBH Religious Practices Committee 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4CAEAD22A2F8C43-50853197-5785#/
mailto:rjchaimovitch@tbhsw.org
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The Annual TBH Sukkah Hop! 

 

TBH has a long-running tradition, fondly named the “Sukkah Hop”,  where members visit a different  
Sukkah during each night of Sukkot! Visitors are welcomed to the homes of various congregants and 
offered snacks and great company, as well as the opportunity to fulfill the mitzvah of saying the Sukkot 
blessings in their Sukkah. This is an event for all ages, and it was wonderful to see so many members of 
our congregation enjoying themselves together during this holiday of joy! As you will see from the  
photos, fun was had by all!! 
 
Many thanks go out to the families who hosted congregants in their homes: The Healy Family, The 
Kaprove Family, and The Maltz Family! Also thank you to the Religious School Families, who supplied 
“Snacks in the Sukkah”, and to the congregants who supplied snacks for Shabbat in the Sukkah. And 
special thanks to the donor, who wishes to remain anonymous, who generously supplied all of the  
pizzas for “Pizza in the Hut”! This person had many fond memories of time spent with the TBH Junior 
Youth Group in years past, and wanted to pay that kindness forward. Thank you!  
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We had so much fun decorating the Sukkah at Temple on October 13! Then on October 22 we took  
pictures of a few of our students holding the Lulav and the Etrog during Hebrew school. 
And, we have fun photos from the Sukkah Hops held at the Healys on 10/16 and the Kaproves on  
October 17. 
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A Mitzvah at Temple Beth Hillel 
 

A few of our TBH students got up early on the Sunday after Rosh Hashanah and performed a  
wonderful mitzvah for Temple Beth Hillel! A big todah to our Hebrew school students Jacob Maltz, Abbie 
Kaprove, and Edwin Lassman, who collected all of the Rosh Hashanah machzorim (prayer books) and put 
out all of the Yom Kippur machzorim just in time! That was a big job that needed to be completed in a very 
short time, so having your help was appreciated. 
 
But that is not all they did! These students then took on an even bigger task: they cleaned out and  
re-organized the storage room behind the bimah! Prayer books that are no longer in use were removed 
and relocated, and spots were created for our new high holy day machzorim. This took several hours of the  
students working diligently. If you see Jacob, Abbie, or Edwin, be sure to thank them for their efforts!  
(See below for photos) Thank you, also, to the parents of these students, as well as our Board President, 
Jeff Levin, and his son, Jake Levin; your time and energy for completing this project are greatly appreciated 
as well!  
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Upcoming 

Meetings 

11/4 

Finance Committee 

Meeting 

7 p.m. 
 
 

11/5 

Exec Committee 

Meeting 

7 p.m. 
 

 

11/12 

RPC 

Meeting 

7 p.m. 

 

11/14 

Board of Trustees 

Meeting 

7 p.m. 

 

11/17 

Men’s Club 

Meeting 

9:30 a.m. 

 

11/19 

Membership 

Committee 

 Meeting 

7 p.m. 

 

11/20 

Social Action 

Gathering 

7 p.m. 

 

For additional 

meetings, 

please go to 

www.tbhsw.org 

TBH BOOK CLUB 

The next TBH Book Club meeting will be held on  
Tuesday, November 12 at 1 p.m. at Temple.  
We will be reviewing Murder Duet: A Musical Case by 
Batya Gur. Come join us! All are welcome.  

Friends of TBH will meet for lunch on Wednesday,  
November 13 at Jim’s Pizza at 124 Poquonock 
Ave,  
Windsor. 
Please contact either Barb Klein 
(barbek@aol.com, 
860-871-0532) or Sue Adelberg
(sadelberg211@aol.com, 860-745-0441) to let us 

http://www.tbhsw.org
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Click the flyer to find more information on the JT Connect website! 

https://jtconnect.ludus.com/index.php?show_id=200461855
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It’s horrific. Antisemitism across America is now unprecedented — 

and it's likely directly impacted you or someone you know. 

 

But YOU can help fight Jew hatred from home, at work, at school and online. 

Click below to get your free guide. 

 

We hope you find this guide helpful and join Hadassah in solidarity. It's essential! 

Sincerely,  
 

 
Carol Ann Schwartz  
Hadassah National President 

P.S. Click here to get your guide 

hadassah.org 
Hadassah, The Women’s Zionist Organization of America, The Women's Zionist Organization of America, Inc. 
40 Wall Street, New York, NY, 10005, US | 800.928.0685  

https://click.email.hadassah.org/?qs=d262fbc438089482cd0f5a49848d4f3b7341cdf71c424486c1d6a6dc15d3a144cee3cbee7788999f44cc9560a07387747532fc502553a07299abb50fbaa7ce2f
https://click.email.hadassah.org/?qs=d262fbc43808948248f0235800b334e7eafebc746ae9fee2ad9bb018077378d906a343710385c09dc5f25d34a92d8184582cb4ae802f75c995f3ba8234136ff4
https://click.email.hadassah.org/?qs=d262fbc43808948273edf2a0a8c8eb25297ad139d2bf6ae1c560ae6b8d22898279d2061fd2732f27b7719ebf1d258a4231cd3ee659d93922efd41687b3eeed9c
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GENERAL FUND 
 
Deb Eisenberg & Wallace Cohen   In honor of Janet Lassman's 95th birthday 
Beverly & Abe Glassman    In honor of Janet Lassman's 95th birthday 
Jeanna Esterquest     For Temple Needs 
Nancy Gordon      In memory of Abraham Gerlis, Uncle of Nancy Gordon 
Len & Marlene Auster     In memory of Hannah Tunkel, Grandmother of Marlene Auster 
Len & Marlene Auster     In memory of Ruth Goldsmith, Mother of Marlene Auster 
Len & Sharon Jacobs     In memory of Fannie Jacobs, Mother of Len Jacobs 
Phyllis Green      In memory of Ted Green, Husband of Phyllis 
 
 
LANDSCAPING FUND 
 
 
 
SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
 
Michael & Barbara Brezel    In memory of Philip Freedman, Father of Barbara Brezel 
Michael & Barbara Brezel    In memory of Frida Brezel, Mother of Michael Brezel 
Sheila Alpert      With thanks to Alan Gittleman for taking care of loved ones 
 
 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 
Stu & Sherry Rosen     In memory of Betty Frank, Mother of Sherry Rosen 
Paula Bradbard     In memory of Esther Bradbard, Mother-in-law of Paula 
Marla & Peter Adelsberger    With gratitude to Rabbi Leah 
Joyce Katz       Just because... 
 
RETIRE THE MORTGAGE FUND 
 
Janet Lassman     In memory of Elizabeth Harris, Mother of Janet Lassman 
Janet Lassman     In memory of Anna Lassman, Mother-in-law of Janet Lassman 
Rosalind Cooper     In memory of Jacob Cohen, Father of Rosalind Cooper 
 
 
MUSIC FUND 

 

HOSPITALITY FUND 

Marla & Peter Adelsberger    Thank you to Alan Gittleman  
 
 

FUNDRAISING FUND 

 

CEMETERY FUND 

 
Barbara Dworsky     In memory of Charlotte Dworsky, Mother-in-law of Barbara 
 

 

D ON AT I ON S   
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Ya hrz e it  D at e s  
 

On November 1, we observe the yahrzeit of: 

Barbara L. Levin Mother of Marla Adelsberger 
Dotty Weiner  Wife of Jerry Weiner 
Jacob Cohen  Father of Roz Cooper 
Abraham Gerlis Uncle of Nancy Gordon 
 

On November 8, we observe the yahrzeit of: 

Simon Frank       Father of Sherry Rosen 
Ruth Goldsmith      Mother of Marlene Auster 
Elizabeth Harris      Mother of Janet Lassman 
Doris MIllstein       Mother of Eileen Clouser 
Frida P. Brezel      Mother of Michael Brezel 
Fannie Guttman      Mother of Richard Guttman 
Elaine Halpern      Mother of John Halpern 
 

 

On November 15, we observe the yahrzeit of: 

Esther Bradbard      Mother of Leland Bradbard 
Ruth Liebman       Mother of Howard Liebman 
Murray Rosen       Father of Stuart Rosen 
Richard Rosenbaum      Grandfather of Christine Brouillard 
Irving I. Hertzendorf      Brother of Gladys Nadel 
Max Wernick       Father of Michael Wernick 
Philip Freedman      Father of Barbara Brezel 
Therese Baum Wolff      Mother of Maxine Greenberg 
Warren Hansen      Soldier killed in Iraq 
Herbert Blutt       Father of Mitchell Blutt 
 

On November 22, we observe the yahrzeit of: 

Sidney Solomon Father of Judy Locker 
Maya Simone Fairbanks Granddaughter of Joel & Marilyn Davidson 
Sarah Kessler Grandmother of Eileen Clouser 
Beatrice Kanner Mother of Judith 
Harry Lingerfelt Father of Angelica Hofffman 
Aron Israelewich Grandfather of Gabe Izraelevitz 
Martin Turshen Father of Marcia Andrus 
Ted Green Husband of Phyllis 
Mark Heneson Husband of Marcia Heneson, Father of Alissa Heneson 
Fannie Jacobs Mother of Len Jacobs 
Anna Lassman Mother-in-law of Janet Lassman 
Hannah Tunkel Grandmother of Marlene Auster 
Maurice Snyder Father of Alan Snyder 
 
 

On November 29, we observe the yahrzeit of: 

Ellie Levin Grandmother of Ryan Levin 
Charlotte Dworsky Mother of Alan Dworsky 
Jeanette Reich Mother of June Silver 
Michael Ruchin Brother of Gary Ruchin 
Rae Snyder Mother of Teri Parrott 
Lena Danuff Grandmother of Eileen Clouser 
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David Weinberg   11/1 
Mrs. Rebecca McCann  11/2 
Lawrence Waksman  11/7 
Mrs. Alecia Goldfarb  11/8 
 
 
 
 

Mr Melvin Santiago  11/11 
Mr. Herb Shook   11/12 
Mr. Scott Bettigole  11/15 
Mr. Alan Snyder   11/17 
 
 
 
 

Mr. David Basile  11/18 
Debbie Benoit   11/20 
Jesse Breither   11/29 
Dr. Bob Rodner   11/30 

S I M C H AS  

B irt hday s  

Parashat Noach  Genesis 6:9-11:32; Numbers 28:9-15 

Noach (“Noah”) begins as God decides to destroy mankind with a flood. At God’s command, the righteous Noah builds an 

ark, where Noah, his family, and select animals survive the flood. Noah’s children bear children, and several generations 

develop. God confounds the speech of people building the Tower of Babel.  

 

Parashat Lech-Lecha  Genesis 12:1-17:27 

Lech Lecha (“Go Forth”) recounts Abraham’s (here known as Abram) first encounter with God, his journey to Canaan, the 

birth of his son Ishmael, the covenant between him, his descendants, and God, and God’s commandment to circumcise 

the males of his household.  

 

Parashat Vayera  Genesis 18:1-22:24 

Vayera (“He Appeared”) opens as guests inform Abraham that Sarah will give birth. Despite Abraham’s attempts to  

convince God otherwise, God destroys the cities of Sodom and Gomorrah. Sarah gives birth to Isaac, and Abraham sends 

away Hagar and Ishmael. At God’s command, Abraham prepares to sacrifice Isaac, but an angel of God tells Abraham to 

offer a ram instead.  

 

Parashat Chayei Sara  Genesis 23:1-25:18 

Chayei Sarah (“The Life of Sarah”) opens as Sarah dies and Abraham buys the Cave of Machpelah to bury her. Abraham 

sends his servant to find a wife for Isaac. The servant meets Rebecca at a well, and Rebecca returns with the servant to 

marry Isaac. Abraham remarries, has more children, and dies at age 175  

 

Parashat Toldot  Genesis 25:19-28:9 

Toldot (“Generations”) opens with the births of Isaac and Rebecca’s twins, Jacob and Esau. Esau sells his birthright to 

Jacob in exchange for soup. Isaac and Rebecca travel to Gerar, where Isaac makes a peace treaty with King Abimelech. 

Isaac gives Jacob the blessing meant for Esau, and Jacob runs away to his uncle Laban.  

 To ra h  P o rt io n s  

Dr. & Mrs. John Baron    11/17 

Mr. & Mrs. Gabriel Izraelevitz   11/20 

 

Mr. Jeffrey Kamenetz & Mrs. Helena Friedman 11/24 

A n n i v e r s a r i e s  

https://www.sefaria.org/Genesis.6.9-11.32?lang=bi&aliyot=0
https://www.sefaria.org/Numbers.28.9-15?lang=bi&aliyot=0
https://www.sefaria.org/Genesis.12.1-17.27?lang=bi&aliyot=1
https://www.sefaria.org/Genesis.18.1-22.24?lang=bi&aliyot=1
https://www.sefaria.org/Genesis.23.1-25.18?lang=bi&aliyot=1
https://www.sefaria.org/Genesis.25.19-28.9?lang=bi&aliyot=1
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20 Baker Lane 

South Windsor, CT  06074 

Temple Beth Hillel 

Phone: 860-282-8466 

Fax: 860-282-8466 

Email: admin@tbhsw.org 

Web site: www.tbhsw.org 

From Generation to Generation. 

TBH I N F O R M AT I O N  
Rabbi: Leah Benamy, RabbiLeah@tbhsw.org 

Temple Administrator: Sam Cain, admin@tbhsw.org 

Membership:  Donna Gittleman,  donnagittleman37@gmail.com 

Board of Trustees President: Jeff Levin, jlevin@tbhsw.org  

Rabbi Emeritus: Jeff Glickman, rabbi@tbhsw.org 

The deadline for the next Bulletin is November 22, 2024 Please forward all e-mailed materials to  

Admin@tbhsw.org AND to the entire Communications Committee at communications@tbhsw.org: 

O F F I C E  H O U R S  

You can reach the TBH Office at 860 282-8466 or admin@tbhsw.org.  

Office hours are 9:00 am-2:00 pm, Monday through Friday.  

In case of an emergency and you are in need of Clergy, please contact Rabbi 

Leah by Temple Office phone or her cell phone 203-390-1384, or by email  

rabbileah@tbhsw.org  In the event the Rabbi cannot be reached, contact the 

Temple office by phone, 860-282-8466, or by email, admin@tbhsw.org, for the 

name and contact info of the Rabbi who will be providing coverage 

 

ONLINE SERVICE INFORMATION: 
If you are unable to attend in person, you can "join in" our on-line services and events and stay in 
touch in several ways. Friday Evening Services begin at 7 p.m.  and         
Saturday Morning Torah Study starts at 9 a.m., Services start at 10:15 a.m.  
 
To watch... 
►Go to the Temple's website: www.TBHSW.org and scroll down. 
►Go to our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/TBHSW 

Advertising Rates for Hillel Happenings 
 
$36.00 for a 1/4 page single issue 
$60.00 for 1/2 page single issue  
$100.00 for full page single issue  
$100.00 for business card size ad for all 12 monthly issues  
 

Please contact the Temple to make arrangements. Admin@tbhsw.org  

http://www.tbhsw.org/
mailto:RabbiLeah@tbhsw.org
mailto:admin@tbhsw.org
mailto:Lassman%20Alexlassman@tbhsw.org
mailto:donnagittleman37@gmail.com
mailto:jlevin@tbhsw.org
mailto:rabbi@tbhsw.org
mailto:Admin@tbhsw.org
mailto:communications@tbhsw.org
mailto:admin@tbhsw.org
mailto:rabbileah@tbhsw.org
mailto:admin@tbhsw.org
http://www.TBHSW.org
http://www.facebook.com/TBHSW
mailto:Admin@tbhsw.org

